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For Your Information
• Please note the changes on the front
page this month.

The official address of The Begonian
is changed as of date of this issue.

We are losing the services of our good
friend Mrs. Harry Harker as Member-
ship Chairman which should read - in
partnership with her husband, for the
Harkers have established a ve~y fine sys-
tem by which this office may be run with
minimum of effort and maximum effi-
ciency. The American Begonia Society
has been very fortunate, however, in ob-
taining the services of Mrs. Mary Ellen
Clark, who has been Secretary of the
Inglewood Branch for some time, for the
position of Membership Chairman. The-
official address of our publication is thus

automatically changed to that of Mrs.
Clark 16180 \iII. 52nd Street, Los Ange-
les 37, Calif. All renewals and requests
for Bulletins should be addressed to Mrs.
C1ark at this address. All matters of ad-
vertising and material for The Begonian
should be addressed to Maria Wilkes,
Editor and Business Manager of The
Begonian to avoid extra clerical work
and loss of valuable time.

This issue of The Begonian may be the
last, pro-tern - published by Gree~s,
Inc., of Long Beach, Calif., with Mr.
Frank Thorndike as its wise and ex-
perienced Guide. Nothing, we like to
feel, would cause a change of publisher,
but the exigencies of war. We look for-
ward, however, to the continuance of a,
happy business association with this firm'
again when normal times return.

(Continued on next page)
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BEGONIA SOCIETY CELEBRATES
FIFTH YEAR AT DINNER AT
TENDED BY THREE HUNDRED
(Arcadia Tribune & News, Thursday,

February 1, 1945)

• Three hundred member~ and friends
of the San Gabriel Valley Begonia Socie-
ty celebrated the fifth anniversary of the
organization at a dinner held Fridayeve-
ning in the American Legion clubhouse.

Long banquet tables were decorated
with crepe paper streamers and at inter-
vals colorful bowls holding double poinc

settia blooms lent a Valentine touch to
the beautifully-done hall. Fern and be-
gonia plants on the stage formed a luxu-
rious background for the program and
speakers.

Mrs. Ralph Scofield headed a commit-
tee which served dinner at 6:30, topped
off with a birthday cake honoring the
anniversary celebration. .

President S. M. Heffner of Pomona
outlined the growth of the local- organ-
ization which started with less than 25
members and now has nearly 150 who
are interested in growing all varieties .of
shade-loving plants.

At the speaker's table; centered with
an exquisite arrangement of begonias,
were seated Arthur E. Nelson, former
president and now national president,
and Mrs. Nelson; Mr. and Mrs. George
Johnson, in charge of all arrangemen ts;
M~s. Josephine Hotz of Monrovia, past
National Secretary; Clarence Johnston,
George Lawrence, Mrs. A. N. Hartwell;
Harold Hart, national president-elect,
and Mrs. Hart; Mrs. GraC$~L. Bayer,
president of Glendale's society; Mr. and
Mrs. Herbert T. Dyckman of· Long
Beach, founders of the society; Jack Bai-
ley, Col. C. M. Gale, Pasadena branch
president; W. C. Cocke and Mrs. A.
Drummond from Hollywood; and Mr.
and Mrs. Heffner. Each was introduced.

Responsible for the decorations were
Mrs. Etta Morant, Mrs. George Skegrter,
and Mrs . .T oseph Smith. Mrs. Johnson
was awarded first prize for bringing in
the most new members.

Mrs. Joseph Smith had as her guests
35 new members from the Santa Anita
Oaks district.

We desire to extend our grateful ap-
preciation for the standard maintained
for us by Messrs. Greens, Inc., and Mr.
Thorndike, for their valuable help and
everready courtesty through the past
years. Your Begonian Editor.
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BEGONIA EXPERTS FORM SOCIE-
TY HERE FRIDAY NIGHT

(From San Gabriel Sun Friday,
January 26, 1940)

" Carl F. Essig, San Gabriel Horticul-
turist, was named President when Bee
gonia experts of the San Gabriel Valley
met last Friday evening to organize a
San Gabriel Valley Branch of the Am-
erican Begonia Society.

Twenty - one persons, representing
many sections of the Valley, gathered at
the home of Mr. and Mrs. W. ¥. Bisbee
at Rosemead last Friday evening for the
election of officers of the new organiza-
tion.

With Arthur Nelson acting as tem-
porary chairman, ballots were cast and·
the following officers were elected: Carl
F. Essig of San Gabriel, President; Miss
Lucile King of Covina, Vice President;
Mrs. A. N. Hartwell of Monrovia, Secc
retary; Mrs. R. C. Harrington of El
Monte, Treasurer; and Arthur Nelson of
Arcadia, A. N. Hartwell of Monrovia,
and Dr.. J B. Lauder of Arcadia were
named members of the- Board of Direc-
tQrs.

Appointed to Chairmanships were:
Mrs. Wm. Bisbee, Progj'am Chairman;
Mrs. Maude A. Fox, Publicity; T. A.
Dodson, Plant Sales; Mrs. J B. Land,
Refreshments; and Frank N. Fox, Seed
Research.

Following the election of officers, Mr.
Essig read plant resolutions which were
designed to govern the Society's activi-
ties. In the discussion that took place,
members agreed that because of its loca-
tion in this section where certain tYPes
of begonias are difficult to raise, the
Society would also devote itself to the
study and propagation of all shade-
loving plants.

The meetings of the organization are
open to all persons interested in plants.
According to present plans, meetings
will be held at the -homes of the various
members whose gardens and lath houses.
contain many interesting forms of plant
life.

Mr. and Mrs. T. A. Dodson ·of 1064
East Hermosa Drive, San Gabriel, will
be host and hostess to the group at the
next meeting on February 16.

In March, the meeting will be held at
the home of Mr. and Mrs. Frank Fox,
2112 South Sixth Avenue, Arcadia, and
in April at the home of Mr. and Mrs.
Carl F. Essig, 416 North Muscatel Ave-
nue, San Gabriel.
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Branch News
Pasadena Branch: The evening of the

second Tuesday of the month is always
open house at the- Pasadena Public Li-
brary. February 13th, Miss Charlotte
Hoak spoke a few minutes on Begonias_
The lists of Begonias made up to date
were passed around.

Col. Gale presented Mr. Rockwell and
Mrs. Wiley with the certificates they won
at the last Annual Begonia Show in Hol-
lywood.

Mr. Merrill Thompson representing
the Destruxol Corp. of Pasadena pre-
sented three very interesting reels of pic-
tures on Leaves, Roots and Fungi. They
were shown with a brand new projector
with sound all thoroughly enjoyed by
125 people. Representatives from Holly-
wood, Glendale and San Gabriel were
present. The pictures were very educa-
tional in that they start in with a leaf or
root and show its structure, form and
divers shapes. They then are dissected
and thru microscopic pictures the func-
tions of all the factors of life and growth
of plants are shown. The sequence of
photographs taken every few minutes for
a period of weeks show up on the film in
rapid succession and one may see the
development of weeks in a few seconds.
These films are available by getting in
touch with the Destruxol Corp. of Pasa-
dena 2, Calif., along with Mr. Thompson
who is a very good speaker and puts
over his subject very well.

The Flower Show to be held in Pasa-
dena Brookside Park on March 9, 10 and
11, 1945 will be a splendid opportunity
for the American Begonia Society mem-
bers to do credit to the organization by
bringing to Mr. Bailey a~ Chairman and
Miss Hoak as Classification Chairman
all good plants possible for exhibit.

Tuberous Begonias
Camellias
Fuchsias
Iris
Roses
Geraniums
Pelargoniums

and a complete line of

Fruit Trees, Plants, Shrubs,
Seeds, and Bulbs

Write for our free catalog for 1945
profusely illustrated in color

PAUL J. HOWARD'S
California Flowerland

11700 National Blvd .• Los Angeles 34. Calif.

Telephones: AShley 42951; ARizona 31171
Santa Monica 42755

Premiums, ribbons' and certificates will
be presented to the winners in a number
of classes. Classes open to all and under
the sponsorship of the Pasadena Branch.
If your plants have been protected
through the Winter, they will be pre-
sentable and shown in mass will make a
worth while exhibit. Everyone is asked
to cooperate to the utmost.

The meeting closed with a fine sale of
plants the net proceeds of which was
donated to the American Red Cross.
($36.91)

(Continued on page 48)

PRIZE WINNING BEGONIAS·· WITH LIKWID GRO!
Leading growers report amazing results with LIKWID GRO for

general care and for growing "show" specimens. No matter what the
plant, LIKWID GRO does the job. (A 10-3-4 formula with organic
nitrogen predominant.) Ask your dealer.

Gallon $1.75 - Quart 75c - Pint 45c

LIKWID GRO
FERTILIZER

1164 S. FAIR OAKS AVE - PASADENA, CAUF. SY 92266
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IS THIS HOW YOU DO IT?
By an Amateur.

(Continued from the Febl'uary issue)

• March, the month of winds on the
West Coast is here and, Old Mother
Nature being willing, the danger of frost
is past; the February work is finished,
windbreaks are up and the lath and glass
houses are as clean as aNew England
housewife's kitchen, but if you will grow
begonias the work is never done and
March starts the planting season for
most of us.

SEED. If you wish flowering plants
from July on, sow tuberous-rooted seed
now if you have not already done so,
although good results may be obtained
from April and May sowings. The early
planting should result in small tubers
upon maturing in December. Follow the
simple directions as given in the May,
1944 issue, page 321. Yes, I know that I
said, "seed may be planted any time after
the first of July, etc." At that time I was
speaking about begonia seed as a whole,
I am being more specific now and refer
to the seed of the tuberous-rooted be-
gonia only. Although the seed will sprout
at any time UNDER PROPER CON-
DITIONS, this type must be considered
with an eye to the blooming period. Cold
weather planting will require controlled
heat of 65 to 70 degrees or a bottom heat
of 60 to 70 degrees I have seen won-
derful results obtained in flat seed pans
balanced precariously on the top of the
hot water heater. Large, flat sardine cans
with nail holes in the bottom to provide
drainage are splendid for this purpose.
Although experts say, "do not use tin," I
have found these cans perfect, but a new
one must be used each time as they rust
quickly. It is well to take the chill off
the water used and increase the moisture
gradually as the sprouting takes place.
Seed will germinate in from 5 to 20 days,
and when three or four leaves have form-
ed prick out and transplant.

Years ago I followed the simple in-
structions given by our beloved Alfred
D. Robinson in the "Rosecroft's Begonia
Guide" for making the instrument he re-
commended for pricking out the tiny
seedlings and I am sure that Mrs. Robin-
son will not mind if I repeat them at this
time. He said, "A very efficient tweezer
can be made from the Japanese bamboo
stake .- one smaller than a lead pencil -
cut pieces an inch below the joint, split
cane almost to joint - trim a good sliv-
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vel' from the inside of both pieces - in-
sert a small piece through slit to hold
tweezer apart and trim to suit; also shape
other end to help firm soiL"

TUBERS. Check the tubers which you
put in the leaf mold last month and if
necessary move into more light or in-
crease the heat to speed the growth.
(See: February, 194~ issue, page 26) All
tubers ·should be showing the pink tips of
the new growth and a fair root system
should be developing and will soon be
ready to be planted into a richer soil. I
use the one given in the cultural bulletin
put out by the Society, that is approxi-
mately three parts of oak leaf mold, two
parts of well-decayed manure, (cow or
~teer) and one part coarse sand. This
potting soil should be prepared several
months in advance and used moist.

PRUNING. Fibrous-rooted varieties
should be showing new shoots pushing
their way up to the light and, now that
the danger of frost is over, they may be
pruned severely. Remove all broken
stems and all growth over one year old
leaving last year's stems as the best
bloom will show on one year old wood.
Cut the low bedding types back to within
two or three inches of the ground.

PEST CONTROL. During the season
from March to June you will notice small
moths flying around the plants, days
later on inspecting closely you will find
tiny worms on the under side of the
lea.ves usually at the edge of ragged
holes they are making. Strange as it may
seem these tiny deshuctive worms are
hatched from the eggs deposited on thp
underside of the leaves by that small,
seemingly harmless moth. Do not wait
for the appearance of holes in the leaves,
start spraying now and keep it up until
danger is past and be very certain to
treat the underside of every leaf as well
as the top. Use either a spray solution
of a well known oil emulsion with a tea-
spoon of a pyrethrin product mixed into
it, or of arsenate of lead or dust with the
powder; the latter may be unsightly for a
short time but so are holes in the leaves
of your favorite plant when you get
ready to take it to the Spring flower
show and it is very disconcerting to see
the prize go to a small plant showing
better care.

Thru lack of space must hold over bal-
ance of C. D. Tanner's "Tuberous Be-
gonia by Seed."
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Begonia Roezli, Regel
• B. Roezli has always been a contro-
versial subject. Some Begonians will re-
call raising seed that was collected by
the University of California in the old
Machu Pichu ruins of Peru and distri-
buted in 1936 under the number, 1773.
At that time it was also known as
Macchu Pichu and Bracteosa.

Eventually it was found to have been
introduced sixty years earlier, by Bene-
dict Roezl, who sent_the seeds from Peru
to Dr. Regel of the Royal Botanical Gar-
den at St. Petersburg, Russia. He grew
the species and then described and il-
lustrated it in Gartenflora, in 1876, nam-
ing it Roezli, for its discoverer.

In 1883, another plate and description
of Roezli appeared in "The Garden," an
English Magazine. In this case the seeds
were said to have been received from
Roezl, in Mexico, by M. Benary of Er-
furt, four years or more earlier. The
plant had leaves ten or more inches long,
with a spot of red at the center, an extra-
long flower spathe, and incurved petals,
all of which items are different from
those we depict.

In the Curtis Botanical Magazine for
1884, Hooker wrote an illustrated article
on a Mexican species sent by Roezl to
Benary and later raised by Mr. Lynch of
the Cambridge Botanical Garden. Hooker
called attention to the fact that the
name, Roezli, had already been used by
Regel, so he proposed to rename the
plant, originally described in The Gar-
den, "Lyncheana" for the man who was
growing it so successfully in England.

Hooker's description also varies from
our plant in that the roots were some-
what tuberous, ·large leaves with red
sinus, and flower panicles six to eight
inches over. Incidently, his account of
petioles, "thick as a goose quill" and
peduncles, "the size of a swim's quill,"
taken together with the heron and
crane's bill of pelargonium nomenclature,
make us wonder if botanists were all
ornithologists in the old days.

The Garden magazine quickly accepted
the corrected name, Lyncheana, but it
was a while before Regel realized that his
Roezli was really a different plant. The
characteristics of Lyncheana are found
more nearly today in a hybrid made by
Lemoine about that time, between
Lyncheana and B. sempedlorens. Known
as B. semperflorens, variety gigan tea
rosea, it is still with us and shows the
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By ALICE M. CLARK,
San Diego, Calif.

large leaves with the red nerve center .
Chevalier, in Les Begonias, prints a clear
photograph of B. Lyncheana, and a de-
scription that resembles that of B. s.
gigantea rosea. He also has""a page on B..
"Roezli which is in accord with our plant,
as to height, color. of stems and size of
leaves and flowers, but the red sinus is
present and the flowers are white. He
said it was wrongly known in some
places as rubro-setulosa. Die Begonien
makes no mention of any of these nam·es.
Our nomenclature authority, Mrs.
Krauss, discusses our subject in the Be-
gonian for Dec .. 1943 and again in June,
1944, remarking that at the Gray Herb-
arium it is still called bracteosa. Only
time and more research can settle the
matter.

As my sket~h shows, Roezli should
bloom in the summer, when its leaves
are full size, instead of at its dormant
winter period. Like Washington Street,
it does not do itself justice at this sea-
son but the lovely panicles of pink bloom
on Roezli are quite worth waiting" for.
The small new leaves enable us to see
the rangy habit of growth, which was its
drawback in the old days as well as now.
My specimen is four feet high in a pot,
with nice new blooming shoots at the
base, but I have onlyattepted to sketch
the upper eighteen inches of the plant.

The older wood is knobby with small
warts, all of a light tan color. In the
younger parts this changes to a light
green with white spots .. The average
space between joints varies from three
inches in the old wood to one in the new,
which shows a red ring at the juncture.
The leaf stems are about a third of the
blade length, and a watery pinkish-green.

The leaves themselves are too puckered
to show their more mature, broad, oval
shape, scalloped, slightly lobed and ta-
pered to a short point. Where the petiole
is attached, the sinus is raised and whit-
ish on top with nine elevated veins rad-
iating from it. The color is a.rich shining
green above, dull below, with a marked
flush toward the margin, From above,
this shows as a bright red selvage, with
almost invisible hairs on the crenate
edge. Normally the leaves are five to six
inches long and thick enough to clothe
the stalk with attractive green, much like
nitida, var. odorata alba. .j

The flowers bloom very freely from
(Continued on page 54)
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BRANCH NEWS
(Continued from page 44)

Riverside Branch: The March meeting
will be held in the home of Mrs. Curt
Smith, 3784 Central Ave., Riverside,
Calif. March. 13th, 1945.

San Gabriel Branch: The resume of
this meeting is presented separately but
this is a short addition. The meeting had
all the earmarks of a convention· and
much credit is due to the various chair-
men who worked in accord to achieve a
most successful, interesting and infor-
mative meeting. The speaker, Mr. Harry
M. Davis, is very well versed in his sub-
ject and demonstrated the proper techni-
que of .grafting Camellias, as well as in-
structing the gathering on the care of
these beautiful flowering plants becom-
ing more and more popular.

Mrs. Velma C. Dunn was presented a
gift from the San Gabriel Society by
President Mr. Heffner, as a token of ap-
preciation for her services during the
past year. No less than 244 members and
guests attended this Fifth Anniversary
Dinner Party which was handled in very
expert style by a group of members in-
cluding Mrs. Arthur Nelson,Mrs. Wm.
D. Morant, Mrs. J os. T. Smith, Mrs.
Hartwell, Cpt. Dere, Mr. and Mrs. Johns-
ton, Mr. and Mrs. Johnson and others.
Those who were forced to miss this
meeting missed a memorable evening.

Mrs. Ruby Liedler will be speaker at
the March meeting, her subject: Fuch-
sias. She is an outstanding authority on
this delightful flower and worth while
coming to Arcadia to hear her.

Bellflower"Branch: Meets every second
Tuesday of the month, therefore the
news of this branch will of necessity be
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SEED FOR S HA D E
CINERARIA, PRIMULAS, BEGONIAS

Write or Visit

BETTER GARDENS
2446 Hunlingt';n Drive, San Marino, Calif.

"Seeds That Make Them So"

almost a month old, but still interesting.
They meet in the Community Presby-
terian Church Social Hall, Corner of
Mayne and Orchard Street, Bellflower,
Calif.

Inglewood Branch: Mr. Harold Hart,
President Elect of the A.B.S., was the
inspiring and amusing speaker at the
February meeting. The beautiful ferns
which he displayed certainly proved that
his methods produce results. A very suc-
cessful pot-luck supper was served be-
fore the meeting.

One of the many new features of the
monthly meetings is the auction held at
the close of the evening with Mr. Louis
R. Schirmer acting as auctioneer. Not
only is this a lot of fun but it is also a
financial success. March Speaker will be
prominent young Horticulturist, Miss
Peggy Sullavan, her subject: "Unusual
Shade Plants."

(Continued on page 55)

FUCHSIA-LA NuRSERY
"Fuchsias In All Glory"

Ferns, Coleus, Ivy, Saint Paulia Violets,
And Other Shade Plants

No Calatog or Mail Orders Until
Further Notice. Visitors Welcome.

3569 Atlantic Ave. Long Beach 7. Calif.

Begonian Advertisers are friends of
Begonianns. Show them your apprecia-
tion.
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Iris Nada
By MARIA WILKES,

Los Angeles, Calif.
• The "N ada" Iris is one that really
revels in shade. It loves to be allowed
to roam to make a fine ground cover
under non-fruit-bearing trees and in re-
turn it flowers with large candelabra-
like inflorescences for about three
months of the Spring. (It is already_ in
bloom February 15th, 1945 under lath.)

These two-foot flower stalks are
branching and rebranching and are liter-
ally loaded with buds which open suc-
cessfully into delightful orchid-like white
or pale blue flowers with chrome yellow
crests touched lightly with lavender
around the crests. The lavender is re-
Ipeated in the style branches which are
beautifully lacerated. The standards and
falls are waved and frilled and altogether

March, 1945

the flowers are fas hionec1 most delicately
though they last very well as cut flowers
and make decorative arrangements, be-
cause each bud will bear about five
flowers one after the other.

The soft-green leaves are arranged in
fan form which renders the plant an at-
tractive pot plant for shade and might
even be fine for large hanging baskets.

Mr. Giridlian of Oakhurst Gardens de-
(Continued on page 54)
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At ·Ieft above a line B. argentea guttata. At center a large B. Houghtoniand a host 01 texes.
At center 01 Eastern window a wine Baron Rothschild (Firellus).

As Work-shop Mrs., Grigsby has one
of .those rambling "out~of-one-into-ari-
other" lathouses.· Lately she has been
able to add a greenhouse and ,the fun has
increased accordingly ..

While the greatest love is for Rex be-
gonias, a visit to her place soon reveals
why she was able to exhibit other plants
that also ran very closely toward win-
ning highest honors. See the smallest
picture, on the extreme left is the prize
winner, B. glaucophylla scandens, the one
with pointed green leaves gracefully fal-
ling in cascades all the way of five feet
to the ground. When in bloom it bears
salmon pink-shaded flowers with a white
edge. Mr. Robinson's catalogue men-
tioned it as a scarce variety and a won~
derful basket plant. It is a remarkable
plant and it drew much attention at the

o Mrs. Hazel Grigsby of Gardena, Cali-
fornia, is fortunate inasmuch as Mr.
Grigsby is entirely in sympathy with h'er
engrossing hobby, indeed, she says, when
it comes to going on a vacation or stay-
ing at home to take care of their precious
plants, the vacation is postponed.

While Mrs. Grigsby started like most
amateurs, with a few fuchsias and a
handful of begonias, it soon became evi-
dent that her passion is the propagation
of the Rex. She loves to make little ones
out of big ones and then she just has to
see how big she can make the little ones
grow. Vvitness her two mammoth and
perfect plants which won highest honors
for Rex begonias in the 1944 National
Begonia Show, B. Rex President Carnot
and the B. Rex Emperor. The latter
has twice won the Gonda Hartwell Chal-
lenge Cup for the Best Rex at The Na-
tional Begonia Show.

Rex Begonias First and Foremost
By MARIA WILKES,

Los Angeles, Calif.
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The left is the Southern and the rear is ·the Western wall. Gloxinia at left. Carmelita 1st prize
in spirals center. Note heat-seeking s~ephanotis.

last National Begonia Show, but because more pointed leaves and a decidedly
of difficulty of culture and the special bushy habit. Mr. Robinson pointed out
perfection of Mr. Eaker's Calla Lily Be- in his catalogue that it is one of the best
gonia - that was the winner of the begonias for pots. -
Sweepstakes. The Rex begonias speak for them-

The other plant of B. glaucophylla selves. The lathhouse is of regulation
scandens on the right center of the pic- build with a muslin cover which is found
ture is one' that grew down until it to be a necessity in Gardena because. of.
reached the -ground five feet below and the daily Westerly winds; The Rexes do
the·n began to take root and kept on not like winds and so Mrs. Grigsby has
growing before Mrs. Grigsby was able protected hers with a South and a West
to segregate the growing tips. wall besides the muslin cover overhead.

Also brought to Hollywood and in the .<} Note the spiral Rex Carmelita, which
running for sweepstake honors was a won 1st place in the Spiral Class .last
magnificent B. argenteo guttata which year. Next to it, in the center of the So.
Mrs. Grigsby had trai'hed to grow out West section we see a potted stephanotis
.and erect like a peacock's. extended tail. floribunda which was placed in the lath-
It was a beauty. house for protection, but it loves the heat

A very fine B. argenteo guttata may be and it imme?iately. ran to the ceili?g and
seen in the extreme left of the Eastern began pushmg thFOugh. the musltn and
section of the lath-house on the right bloomed prodigiously but dropped all its
page, note the heavy crop of blooms. At lower leaves. Truly plants have ways
center-post see a fine B. Houghtoni and means of telling us what they like.
which has leaves like B. haageana but has· (Continued on page 53)
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Certificate Of
Awards
• The American Begonia Society Certi-
ficates of Awards for prize winning be-
gonias may be awarded in any begonia
show or flower show having a separate
division fOl"begonias, provided the show
is officially recognized by the American
Begonia Society. In order to secure re-
cognition, the point system of judging as
adopted by the Society must be used and
the names and qualifications of the
judges must be submitted for approval.

While the normal procedure is for a
branch of the American Begonia Society
to recommend approval of the show, if
there is no branch in the locality, a letter
to the Director of Public Relations by
any group planning on holding a show
will be given consideration by the Board
of Directors.

The letter should include the location
and. date of the show, name of the
organization· or - club sponsoring the
show, a copy of the schedule showing an
estimate of the number of plants to b.e
exhibited in each class and the names
and qualifications of the judges.

The Director of Public Relations will
be pleased to assist any group planning
a flower show in preparing a schedule for
the begonia exhibits, provided he is fur-
nished an estimate of the number of
plants to be entered, broken down into
types.

The number of Certificates awarded in
any flower show depends upon the total
number and classes of begonias exhibited.

Send for Cultural Bulletins from Mrs.
Mary Ellen Clark. See Front page.

SHADELAND GARDENS
The Best For Less

Fems. Coleus. Rex, Tuberous. and
Fibrous Begonias

Fuchsias- Basket and Bush Types
Cymbedium Orchids

Seeds, Bulbs and Plants all at the
best possible prices.

Notice - Due to lack of help we will not
be able to ship or answer letters

till further notice.
Thank you

GEORGE McDOWELL
205 S. Inglewood Ave.

Inglewood California
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','~"_I, , , ,
, .. "BUG·GETA," the

amazing metalde-
hyde bait, now
offered in handy
compressed Pellets
More convenient,
more economical,
moreeffective.Sold
by dealers every'
where.,

Clean; Handy ... SO Effective

Mrs. Mary Ellen Clark is our N ationaJ
Membership Chairman now. Please send
her membership dues.

Revolutionary

Hand SPRAYER
New Streamlined HARCO
Control garden pests
this quick, easy new
way.Long extension rod
quickly sends insecticides
to tall shrubs, small plants,
hard to reachplaces. Sprays
up, down, sideways with-
out adjusrment. Artractive,
colorful. Only professional
type sprayerpriced so low.
Only $2.35 complete.
AT YOUR GARDEN SUPPLY DEALER
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B. glau=ophylla scandens bears salmon flowers with white edge. Cascade 5 feet long and off center
right, six feet down to ground. .

Note the gloxinia on the left of the
stephanotis, that was the second bloom-
ing of the season. The basket of lobelia
is a pretty thing to brighten the color
scheme of a lathhouse.

The cuttings of Rex begonias, Mrs.
Grigsby says, are best made in March to

March. 1945

August from old leaves which are cut in
wedge shaped pieces. These are dipped
in rooting powder and planted half an
inch deep in flats full of leaf mold or
sand. The point of the wedge is inserted
just below the vein junction in leaf

(Continued on next page)
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BEGONIA ROEZLI REGEL
(Continued from page 46)

the axils at the tip of the branches. It
will be noticed that there is another bud
bract near each flowering stem. At first
the flower pedicel is short and light green
while the bud is enclosed in two heavy,
transparent, membranous bracts which
fall early .. As the flowers unfold, the
peduncle grows to about four or five in-
ches long and becomes a deep blood red.
It divides into two parts which are each
subtended again to carry a corymb of
blooms four to five inches across. The
bright, cerise-pink male flowers have two
petals, sharply refle~ed to expose the
handsome aigrette of yellow stamen. As
the male blooms mature they fall and
disclose the pistillate flowers which have
grown from mere nubbins to full size.
The color scheme then becomes lighter
as the ovaries are" white with three pink
wings, one somewhat larger than the
others, all with blunt ends. Two incUJ;ved
pink petals open wide to show the six,
much-twisted styles of greenish yellow.

I am curious to know if this plant is
satisfactory, indoors. Perhaps it could be
trained to be more cofnpact. With me it
makes a fine background in the Summer
and now I have the foreground covered
with incarnata, val'. Saundersi, in heavy
bloom. Some pink and white azaleas and

"bedding begonias edge the pool ann
handsome plants of B. phyllomaniaca
(Jessie) and B. Templinii and camellias
enrich a picture that could be called
"California Spring."

OUT - .OF - THE - ORDINARY

BULBS
Catalog Free On "Request

OAKHURST GARDENS
512 W. FoothillBlv. ARCADIA, CAL.

Evans & Reeves Nurseries, Inc.
"Famous for Fine Plants"

255 sourn BARRINGTON AVENUE
WEST LOS ANGELES 24. CALIFORNIA

TUBEROUS BEGONIAS AND GLOXINIAS
Tubers and Seed - Fuchsias, Saintpaulias
No catalog issued. Send a stamped ad-
dressed envelope with request for prices.

-- Visitors welcome --

QUALITY PLANT GARDENS
G. A. Barrows

1111 Loui •• St. Santa Ana. Calif.
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.. Use "GREENOL" Liquid Fungicide against
Powdery Mildew.Mixeseasilywith water.Leaves
no unsightly residue. Combines readily with
EXTRAX Insect Spra)' to make a one-spray In-
secticide-Fungicide.The ORTHO Rose Spray Kit
includes both "GREENOL" and "EXTRAX."

SOLD BY DEALERS EVERYWHERE

IRIS NADA
(Continued from page 49)

vel oped this flower by crossing two of
the crested type Iris - the japonica and
the Watti and happily, "Nada" has
caught the good qualities of both par-
ents.

Any shady corner or nook will be ac-
ceptable to this plant. The soil need not
be too rich, just a good leafy loam with
a light dressing of bonemeal. The soil
need be kept only moderately moist -
the plant will do the rest.

REX GEGONIAS FIRST
(Continued from page 53)

mold preferably to sand because she
thinks that gives her a stronger plant.
One of the secrets of success with these
leaf cuttings is to keep the leaf mold just
moist and never wet or the leaves will
rot. As soon as the little plants have
made three or four leaves they should be
plan ted in three-inch pots full of pure
leaf mold, watered well and kept out of
drafts in shady places for a few days to
recover from the shock of transplanting.
Mrs. Grigsby pointed out that she as-
sures her plants good drainage without
drying out too fast by placing them in
benches with pea-gravel and if they are
on the ground the pea-gravel keeps the
lower sides of the leaves from being
spattered with mud.

(To be continued.)
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BRANCH NEWS
(Continued from page 48)

Hollywood Brarich: The Fourth An-
niversary Dinner was a very enjoyable
event with much credit to Mrs. Edith
Bate, Dinner Chairman, with Mrs.
Samuel Pedgrift and Mrs. S. F. Fisher
as a very efficient Telephone committee.
There were 102 reservations and every-
one felt these ladies and the others who
worked liard deserved much praise.

Mr. Ebersole opened the Round-table
discussion by a light dissertation on Be-
gonia Nomenclature offering the sugges-
tion that we work out a method by
which through the addition of a letter or
other symbol we can tell immediately
whether the begonia in question is tuber-
ous, rhizomatous, fibrous or Rex.

Mrs. Weber offered suggestions for the
February begonia garden. Mrs. Kaup
spoke briefly about Begonia angularis.

Mr. Murray Hawkins told of his fuch-
sias and .begonias being ready to receive
their annual trimming whicµ he does
quite severely. This brought forth ideas
and suggestions on how others are treat-
ing their plants now.

Miss Helen Ehret spoke on Saint
Pauli a Violets which seem to be simple
for her to grow. This caused quite a dis-
cussion.

Mrs. Pedgrift, quite successful with
fuchsias, gave some excellent suggestions
and carried her subject through interest-
ingly. President Cocke acted as Discus-
sion Chairman.

Mrs. W. C. Drummond, Program
Chairman, sends us the program for 1945.

Program of Subjects for 1945

January - Tuberous Begonias, from
seed to tubers.

February - Annual dinner. Round
table discussion on Nomenclature, Be-
gonias, Fuchsias and Saint Paulia Vio-
lets.

March - Camellias.
April - Propagation of Rex and Fibr-

ous Begonias. Easter Bonnet Parade.
May - Pests, Fertilizers, Hormones

and Vitamins.
June - Fuchsias.
July - Annual Picnic.
August - Rex Begonias.
September - Fibrous Begonias.
October - Naming and classification

of Begonias. . .
November - Lath-house and Rock

gardens. .
December - House plants.
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A Begonia Lesson by one of the mem-
bers will be given each month.

A five minute period will be given at
each meeting to answer your questions
on Begonias and shade plants. Please
write them out and deposit in the ques-
tion box as you come in.

Glendale Branch: The January meet-
ing featured a round-table discussion be-
tween our own members and guests.
Many timely gardening ideas were dis-
cussed. Dr. and Mrs. Drummond of Hol-
lywood added to the program generously.

We envy the San Diego Branch "J eff"
and Mrs. Ross will join but we know
they will be quite an asset to any group.
We shall miss them greatly and look
forward to seeing them once in awhile.
They take our good wishes for success
and well-being in their new venture with
them. This through Fred Arnold.

Mrs. Helen H. Grigsby, Secretary, re-
ports appointment by Mrs. Bayer, Presi-
dent, of Mr. Schimmel as Director of
Membership with Miss Isabel Mullen as
Chairman.

San Francisco Branch: Another splen-
did meeting long to be remembered by
all who heard Mr. Irwin S. Geer, owner
of the Parks ide Begonia Gardens speak
on how he grows his choice tuberous be-
gonias. He dwelt emphatically on soil
conditions and careful culture. His
channing wife described most interest-
ingly how she grows fibrous and Rex
begonias.

'(Continued on next page)

OVER 300 VARIETIES OF RARE BEGONIAS
SIX PLANTS (Our Selectiop) - $3.50

GREEN TREE FLOWER GARDENS
5343 Greene Street, Germantown,

Philadelphia, Penna. Victor 0182
"EASTERN HOM.E OF," HARE BEGONIAS"

Specia~izing In
Begonias and Shade Plants

WILLIAM ROSS
. OF

GLENDALE
Complete Nursery Stock

WM. ROSS
. BOULEVARD NURSERY

V I S TA - ~ CALIFORNIA
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California Heights Branch: The Jan-
uary meeting was held at Mrs. Jenkins'
home with Mrs. Kennedy speaking on
Planting, Pruning and Feeding of Roses.
Most in teresting and helpful on all three
counts. The February meeting was held
in the home of Mrs. Mathews. Mr. Cuy-
ler is a new member of this branch.

North Long Beach Branch: This
branch had a very enjoyable evening at
their February meeting. Mr. John Van-
Barneveld of the California Roses Inc.
gave a very interesting and instructive
talk on the care and culture of roses.
Beautifully decorated tables carried out
the Valentine theme and was under the
supervision of Mrs. Dyckman, Mrs.
Wendel and Mrs. Fernandies. The
March meeting is to be a "Country
Store," at which time all members are
urged to bring something useful, which
will be auctioned off during the evening.
This will be a most enjoyable and inter-
esting meeting, so all members are urged
to come and bring a friend or neighbor
and donation.

San Diego Branch: At the January
meeting Mr. E. D. Brooks, President,
happily presented as speaker of the eve-
ning Mr. C. 1. Jerabek, plant propagator
with a background of over twenty-five
years at the Balboa Park Nursery and
The Naval Hospital. He has been an
active member of the Branch since the
first year of organization. His subject
was How to Grow Cuttings in the form
of a demonstration with a large basket
of material. He contends that nothing
but the sharpest builders sand should be
used. He cut the stems of ornamentals
into small segments for the plant sale
and also distributed seeds of about
six different plants among which were a
white Bird of Paradise and the very deep
green asparagus fern which must be
grown in the shade.

The shallow seed box he prepared to
show how it should be done had a layer
of soil mixture such as two parts soil,
one part sand, one part leafmold and
one part well rotted manure covered
with an inch of sphagnum moss and the
seeds planted in that to prevent damping
off.

Mrs. J. A. Hegel stressed the impor-
tance of cutting back Fuchsias this
month of February and to plant cuttings
around the mother plant for easier iden-
tification. Fibrous begonias also should
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AN IDEAL SOIL CONDITIONER for
BEGONIAS - .CAMELLIAS

AZALEAS
RHODODENDRONS

and BULBS of all KINDS

For Lighter Soil in Sun-Baked
Gardens as well as

Shady Places
Sole Mfgr.

Redwood Fibre Products, Inc.
Santa Cruz, California

LOS ANGELES OFFICE:
1872 W. Washington Blvd.

Air Condition your Soil with

•

AT GARDEN SUPPLY DEALERS

CALIFORNIA Liquid Fertilizer
is acid and containG the necessary plant

food for all acid loving plants.

ACIDATE
A soil corrective (not a fertilizer) for acid

plants. Try it on gardenias.

CalifomiaLiquid Fertilizer Co.
34-36 Pico, Pasadena 2, Los Angeles, Calif.

Sycamore 6-4974

THE BEGONIAN



Round Robins Circu-
late Information and
Build Friendships

By FLORENCE KNOCK
Crooks, South Dakota

• It is not possible for all flower grow-
ers to attend garden meetings but the
correspondence garden clubs are offering
to members a great deal of information,
inspiration and good fellowship.

Our "Begonian" Editor has asked for
information about the experiences of the
Round Robins with which I am connect-
ed and what R.R.s can do for those who
have no meeting place at present, but
have time for some kind. of gardening
and flower growing.

At once I will say that R.R.s which are
composed of conscientious and enthusia-
stic members, radiate so much cheer and
offer such a liberal garden education,
that I' will recommend R.R.s to those
who attend garden clubs as well as to
those who can not do so at present.
(N ow, someone else can write and re-
commend garden nl(~etings - they are so
helpful and interesting.)

Flower, Grower's Round Robins are
conducted by Marion Thomas of New
York. Only 3 years ago the suggestion
of a Herb Robin was inserted in that
magazine and to date there are nine full
grown Herb Robins flying their regular
schedules. Some other subjects were
asked for, until there now are 200 Robins,
many having 10 members each. These are
devoted to 56 different subjects and more
will be added as requests come and di-
rectors are found for each 10 member
group.

Begonias seem to be the most popular
subject. Twelve groups are writing about
Begonias and the Gloxinia and African
Violet have eleven.

In her book, Begonias, Bessie Buxton
says that a Begonia R. R. was started in
1921, a second in 1932 and a third in
1937, each having 12 members. Whether
more of these Round Robins have since
been formed or if they have any connec-
tion with the 121 do' not know, but it
would be interesting to have some of the
original members from 1921 tell us about
the first Robin.

Anyone can afford to belong to a
Robin group, the only expense being the
postage, which is 9 to 12 cents for each
10 letter package. Elementary and ad-

March, 1945

vanced groups are· open to the wide
range of interested gardeners. Many
varied problems are presented for dis-
cussion but some experienced gardener is
usually ready to solve the query. Mem-
bers in larger cities have access to more
Botanical literature and can often carry
on valuable research. These are the
groups which promote interest in the
endless enigma - nomenclature. Florists
realize that they must be familiar with
more than the 'common name'.

Sometimes the 10 members represent
as many States and so the contacts and
experiences are indeed varied, but having
such an absorbing interest in common,
beautiful friendships are formed -that
continue on and on. Robin members al-
ways have friendly pen-friends.

Few garden clubs can have 10 talks on
one subject at the same meeting, but
Robins can enjoy each one and take as
extensive notes as is desired. The ques-
tions that arise can be answered in the
next group of letters. In this way we
never feel out of touch with other gar-
deners. Since so many subjects are of-
fered we may join any number of groups
and so are not limited in our garden lore.
Usually each Family of plants is com-
posed of so many different species that
the letters are never monotonous.

Among members there is usually a very
generous exchange of cuttings and plants.
It is indeed a thrilling experience to open
a box of well packed cuttings, fresh and
ready to grow and add new interest to
the window garden. This exchange of
plants also has another valuable phase.
If a certain plant refuses to continue on,
we can always turn to our versatile mem-
bers who are so willing to "share-back".
It is amazing to notice how well cuttings
travel through many days by train and
road when well packed.

Since R.R.s are so worthwhile and
since most all gardeners like to even pen-
talk about their plants, perhaps our Be-
gonian would like to open a new Depart-
ment for Correspondence Begonia Clubs.
If so, here is my name for a beginning
of Begonian Correspondence Club num-
ber 1. How about it, Begonianites?

BRANCH NEWS
be cut back now, cut about two inches
below the surface of the ground. These
slips are then rooted for new stock.

Because of illness, Paul Bloomer did
not accept the directorship, but R. E. Lee
was appointed to the vacancy.
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CONDENSED MINUTES MEETING NATIONAL
BOARD American Begonia Society held January
22nd, 1945, Edwards Wildey Bldg., Los Angeles.

M~~:inJIarcol~e~d~ f~dfhe a~h~if'~' th~t~t;:~~~e~l
President Nelson.

Present for the meeting: Messrs. Hart, Hawkins,
Dunkle, Lawrence, Bailey, Minehart and Gordon
Baker Lloyd; Mesdames Wilkes, Weber, Harker,
Hartwell; Dr. and Mrs. Drummond, Mr. and Mrs.
Geo. Johnson, Mr. and Mrs. Harry Harker; Mes-
dames Bayer, Dewar, Clark and Pedgrift.

Minutes of Dec. 11th read and approved.
Reports of Editor and Business Manager, Treas-

urer, and Membership Fees Chairman read. On
motion duly seconded each report was approved
as read and ordered filed as part of the minutes.

Mr. Lawrence, Speakers Bureau and Public Re-
lations: ."1 have the revised constitution for the·
Glendale Branch and I would like to move that
the Revised Constitution be approved by the
Board." CARRIED.

Letter from Mrs. Buxton relative to the scale 01
points for use in judging flower arrangements-
copy 01 letter and Teply thereto attached to
Minutes as part thereof. Mr. Lawrence offered
the lollowing motion: -

"I move that the Begonia Society adopt the
scale recommended by the National Council 01
State· Garden Clubs lor judging flower arrange-
ments-

Color combination 25
Proportion and balance 25
Distinction & originality 20
Condition 10
Relation to receptacle 10

_Suitability 01 combinations
of material 10

100
motion carried unanimously.

MATTER DISCUSSED

The question 01 what effect the government
edict against conventions would have on OUf an-
nual meeting was discussed but it was thought
that the lull meaning 01 this order would very
likely be clarified within the next month or two
and at that time it would be determined whether
it would be good policy to hold our annual
meeting this fall.

Mr. Hart reported for the Robinson Memorial:
"Finances in good shapei I am not entirely satis-
fied with the shape 01 the plants at the present
time but I do no.! know what can be done about
that. There is the. question of proper heating;
lighting conditions might also be at fault; but the
boys are working along as best they can and. I
feel sure everything will be all right in the
Spring but the begonias are in pretty good ,shape.
Checks lor the Robinson Memorial received from
Pasadena and Bell!lower Branches, Hollywood is
mailing one."

Questions and Answers must be held
over until April.

4:;INERABIA SEED
Campbell's Giant Flowered Hybrids

Immense !lowers in shades of blue, rose,
pink, lavender, salmon, and white,

or semi-dwarf plants.

Pkts. SOc, postpaid

• Ask lor our Relerence Garden Catalog

CAMPBELL SEED STORE
Pasadena 1, CaJil, Since 1907 Dept. B
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South African seeds for America
DOROTHEANUS crinifolius: Annual

mesembrianthemum loves to bloom
in Spring. plant now. per pkt ......m .... 50c

CHARIESIS heterophilla: ALL-BLUE
DAISY, annual : m 25c

HELIOPHILA critbmifolia: sheet of soil
.blue. annual .'..mm m 25c

MARIA WILXES
158 So. Ox1ord Ave .• Los Angeles 4, Calif.

WAYS AND MEANS

Mr. Hart reported lor hIS Committel> to ·select
q. Membership Fees' Chairman, as follows:

This office is an appointive one by the Presi-
dent and since our President is away, we will
await Mr. Nelson's return but the party we
would like to recommend is Mrs. Mary Clark of
Inglewood. We leel that Mrs. Clark is well
qualified for that position and has the interest
of the Beg.onia Society at heart and in talking
with the Harkers they will continue and finish
out the month and will work with Mrs. Clark in
every way. Mrs. Wilkes moved "That the board
sanction the choice 01 Mrs. Clark by the Com-
mittee .as Membership Fees Chairman and that
this information be given the President upon his
return." CARRIED.

REPORTS FROM FOLLOWING BRANCHES
Mr. Bailey, Pasadena Branch; Mr. Johnson, San

Gabriel Valley Branch; Mrs. Dewar lor the Glen-
dale Branch; Mrs. Drummond and Mr. Locke for
Hollywood Branch; Mr. Minehart for the Ingle-
wood Branch; Mr. Harker for Parent Branch also
brought verbal report from North Long Beach. All
reported interest keeping up; able to get good
speakers; attendance in most cases good and-
good parties over the holidays. .

Dr. Drummond presented to the Board an
amazing supply of semperflorens seeds which he
had gathered and cleaned, keeping each color
separate, to be handled as the Board· saw fit.
Mr. Hart asked that all members give thought to
this gift and at the next meeting we would work
out a plan to handle these seeds for the good of
the· Society ..

Mr. Harker stated the supply of Tuberous Cui·
tural Bulletins was getting low and asked that
the Board give thought to a reprint order. This
will be brought up at the Feb. Board meeting.

G
As the Dominguez Branch is no longer active
and hold no meetings it was suggested that this
Branch be deleted Irom the Magazine. AP-
PROVED. .

~ . Moire members were urged to attend the Board
meetings and thus keep abreast the Times.

.Gonda Hartwell, Corres. Sec.
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It would be much appreciated if the Secretaries of the Branches would send
meeting data to reach the Editor NOT LATER THAN THE TENTH OF THE MONTH.

The March American Begonia Society Board Meeting will take place at Room 302 Edwards-
Wildey Bldg .. 609 S. Grand Ave .. Los Angeles, Calif.. Monday, March 26th, 1945, at 7:45 p.m.

ORANGE COUNTY BRANCH
Thursday, March 1st
Laurance Archibald, Secretary
1216 W. Chapman, Orange, Calif.

WHITTIER BRANCH
Monday, March 5th, 7:30 p.m.
jonathan Bailey School Room 19
Comstock Ave. & Hadley Street. Whittier, Calif.
Mrs. G. E. Polentz, Sec.-Treas.,
1000 West Broadway, Whittier, Calif.

THEODOSIA BURR SHEPHERD BRANCH
Tuesday, March 6th, 7:30 p.m.
American Legion Hall.
North California St., Ventura, Calif.
Mrs. Wm. Smith,. Secy.-Treas.
Ventura, Calif.

SAN FRANCISCO BRANCH
Wednesday, March 7th, 7:45 p.m.
Social Hall Calvary Methodist Church,
% 19th and judah St., San Francisco, Calif.
Mrs. Theresa' Ferrero, Secy.,
2183 31st Ave., San Francisco, Calif.

INGLEWOOD BRAINCH
Thursday, March 8th, 8 p.m.
Woman's Club of Inglewood
325 No. Hillcrest, Inglewood, Calif.
Mrs. Harold S. Clark, Secretary
16181f~W. 52nd St., Los Angeles 37, Calif.
Speaker: Miss Peggy Sullavan
Subject: "Unusua1 Shade Plants"

HOLLYWOOD BRANCH
Thursday, March 8th, 7:30 p.m.
Plummer Park, 7377 Santa Monica Blvd.
Mrs. Helen Scherer, Secy.,
3222 Larissa Dr., Los Angeles 26, Calif.
Camellia Propagation

CALIFORNIA HEIGHTS BRANCH
Friday, March 9th, 8:00 p.m.
Mrs. Merle H. Penrose, Secy.-Treas.,
4142 Walnut Ave., Long Beach 7, Calif.

NORTH LONG B&ACH BRANCH
Monday, March 12th, 8 p.m.
42 East Market St., North Long Beach, Calif.
Mrs. Ruby W. Liedler, Secy.
169 E. Artesia, Bellflower, Calif.
"Country Store" Auction

RIVERSIDE BRANCH
Tuesday, March 13th, 7:30 p.m.
Mrs. Curt Smith, Sec.-Treas.
3784 Central Ave., Riverside, Calif.

BELLFLOWER BRANCH
Tuesday, March 13th, 8,00 p.m.
At Community Presbyterian Church Hall
Mrs. Ardel Radle, Secy._Treas.,
920 Flower Str., Bellflower, Calif.
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PASADENA BRANCH
Tuesday, March 13th, 7:30 p.m.
Pasadena Public Library
Lester F. Harrell, Secy.-Treas.,
668 Bellefontaine St., Pasadena, Calif.

EAST BAY BRANCH
Sunday, March 18th, 2:30 p.m.
Home of Mr. and Mrs. M. L. Boyd
1107 Miller Street, Berkeley, Calif.
Mrs. Ruth Utter, Secretary
155 Ardmore Rd., Berkeley 8, Calif.

EVA XENWORTHY GRAY BRANCH
Monday, March 19th
Tillie Genter, Secy.-rreas.,
7356 Eads St., La jolla, Calif.

LONG BEACH PARENT CHAPTER
Wednesday, March 21st. 7:30' p.m.
Colonial Hall, Tenth & Locust Ave.
Mary Hotaling, Secy.-Treas.,
324A Temple Ave., Long Beach 4, Calif.

SAN GABRIEL VALLEY BRANCH
Friday, March 23rd, 8 p.m.
American Legion Hall
720 N. First Ave., Arcadia, Calif.
Mrs. W. H. Corbett, Secretary
2017 So. Fourth Street, Alhambra, Calif.
Mrs. Ruby Liedler
Subject: Fuchsias

ALFRED D. ROBINSON BRANCH
Friday, March 23rd, 10:30 a.m.
Hall Point Loma Community Church,
Udal Street at Poinsettia Dr., San Diego, Calif.
Mrs. Merrel H. Taylor, Secy.,
2838 Chatsworth Blvd., San Diego, Calif.

SAN DIEGO BRANCH
Tuesday, March 27th, 7:30 p.m.
Hard of Hearing Hall,
3843 Herbert Ave., San Diego, Calif.
Mrs. George S. Breidford, Secy.-Treas.,
1146 Oliver Ave., Pacific Beach, Calif.

MARGARET GRUENBAUM BRANCH
Monday, March 26th
Mrs. W. E. jones, Sec:y., Willow Grove, Pa.

GLENDALE BRANCH
Tuesday, March 27th, 8:00 p.m.
329 No. Brand Blvd., Glendale, Calif.
Mrs. Helen Grigsby ,Secretary
958 E. Mountain, Glendale 7, Calif.

PHILOBEGONlA CLUB BRAINCH
Irregular Meetings
Mrs. Albert H. Gere, Treas.,
362 Brookway, Merion, Po.

SANTA BARBARA BRANCH
Irregular Meetings
Thelma Sommerfield, Secy.,
210 E. Anapamu, Santa Barbara, Calif.

NEW ENGLAND BRANCH
Mrs. David Finley, Sec'y.
New Canaan, Conn.

SANTA MARIA BRANCH
Mrs. Peter Mehlschau, Secy.,
Box 12, Nipomo, Calif.
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Giant Size Tuberous

BEtJlONIAS

BOB ANDERSON
FLOWER BULB SPECIAUST

Los Angeles (26)1415 Echo Park Ave.

We have just received the largest,
most beautiful we have EVER seen
in Tuberous Begonias. __They range
from 21jz to 4 inches in diameter rmd
extra deep, 'too. Properly grown they
will make super plants of 3 feet or
over with immense flowers. We have
d wide range of color in both Cam-
ellia and Carnation doubles, a few
giant ruffled singles. While they last,
you lucky people, grab them 75C
at Each
$7.50 per dozen: $60 for 100 bulbs
We. also have the I1j2to 2-inch tubers
of Camellia and Carnation type in 6
colors at $2.50 dozen: Gloxinia - 5
colors dt $3.50 per dozen. Weare
heavily booked so first come, first
served- "NUF-SED:'

Add l.,c postage. California tax.
Write for Catalog

Capitola. Califomia

OF

THE LARGEST ASSORTMENT
AND FINEST NEW DEVELOPMENTS

OF mE
PACIFIC STRAIN

Vetterle and Reinelt

TUBEROUS BEGONIAS

CHOICE REX HYBRID
BEGONIA SEED

- $1.00 per packet -
RUDOLPH ZIESENHENNE

1130 N. MILPAS STREET,
SANTA BARBARA. CALIF.

TUBEROUS ROOTED BEGONIAS
all colors

SINGLES 6". DOUBLES __non_EACH35c

HANGING BASKET TYPES
four colors mn_ ea·ch 49c

GLOXINIAS, Large. Fine Tubers
of mixed colors m each 35c

TUNE IN
Every SUNDAY MORNING 8:15

K M T R (top of the dial)

HEAR

Good Gardening

WINSEL-GIBBS
NURSERY AND SEED COMPANY
1955 W. FLORENCE TW. 1564

LOS ANGELES 44, CAUFORNIA

Destruxol's Own Program, presenting
MERRILL THOMPSON. telling you how to

solve your garden problems.

•
DESTRUXOL CORPORATION, LTD.

495 S. Arroyo Parkway .. Pasadena 2. Calif.

MY SPRING LIST Now ready
Fine plants propagated from a collec-

tion of about 400 kinds. Far larger stock
than last year. Also a few other things .

3-cent stamp, please.

PHILIP M. POST
Holden Road Paxton, Mass.


